EAST MANCHESTER TOWNSHIP Board of Supervisors October 21, 2020

Present: Chairman Steven H. Gross Jr., Vice-Chairman David L. Naylor, Supervisor Barry E. Rudisill, Jennifer Cox, Bookkeeper, Shane Haugh, Public Works Director, Kristie Masemer, Manager/Secretary/Treasurer, and one citizen.

At a regular meeting held at the township building, Chairman Gross called the meeting to order at 6:03 p.m.

2021 Budget Workshop was held.

Proposed General Budget – After preparing the proposed budget, Supervisor Rudisill moved to adopt and advertise the 2021 Proposed General Budgets, Vice-Chairman Naylor second. The board voted all in favor.

Review of Funds.

Proposed Street Light Fund – Vice-Chairman Naylor moved to adopt and advertise the 2021 Proposed Street Light Fund, Supervisor Rudisill second. The board voted all in favor.

Proposed Fire Hydrant Fund – Chairman Gross moved to adopt and advertise the 2021 Proposed Fire Hydrant Fund, Supervisor Rudisill second. The board voted all in favor.

Proposed Recreation Fund – Chairman Gross moved to adopt and advertise the 2021 Proposed Recreation Fund, Vice-Chairman Naylor second. The board voted all in favor.

Proposed 35 State Liquid Fuels Fund – Chairman Gross moved to adopt and advertise the 2021 Proposed 35 State Liquid Fuels Fund, Supervisor Rudisill second. The board voted all in favor.

Additionally:

The Township Tax Collector requested to know if the Township proposes to keep the per Capita Tax and if so, will the fee remain the same? The tax brings in approximately twenty-two thousand in a year.

— Yes, the Township will keep the Per Capita Tax and it will remain the same amount.

No official correspondence was given to the Township from the Boroughs regarding picking up leaves in Manchester Borough, given the published statements from Mt. Wolf Borough stating they have a contract and equipment with Manchester Borough to pick their own leaves up beginning this fall. Therefore, it appears East Manchester Township will not pick leaves up in Manchester Borough.

Police Contract – Vice-Chairman Naylor proposes to have a special Police Board meeting on November 4, 2020 to further discuss a dissolution agreement for Northeastern Regional Police Department, assets, and further details involving a merger in order to answer follow-up questions/concerns before a decision can be made.

Short executive session to be held after tonight's meeting. Discussion of personnel matters. Motion by Vice-Chairman Naylor, second by Chairman Gross, to recess to Executive Session. All members voted aye; motion carried. The meeting recessed at 8:45 p.m.

Motion by Supervisor Rudisill, second by Vice Chairman Naylor, to adjourn. All members voted aye; motion carried. The meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Kristie M. Masemer Secretary/Treasurer/Manager